July 1%t, 2021 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the July 1%, 2021 Supervisors meeting to order.

The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike
Ferguson.

The minutes from the June 17" meeting were approved as written.
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor.

Chairman Clapper discussed our proposed Zoning Map changes:
(Marion-Myers St. to Colorado St., Guilford Springs Rd. and Rt. 11 at
Lighthouse Rd.) The advertisement would be July 20% and 28 for the
hearing scheduled for Aug. 19t. Bill will need to post the properties no
later than July 19%". On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously,

the Supervisors approved the advertisement for the hearing to consider the
adoption of the changes.

Chairman Clapper discussed the Re-sign of Crestview Operations LLC Plans.

Chairman Clapper discussed a request from The New Guilford Brethern in
Christ Church. They have purchased a new Snow Cone machine and would
like to bless the community by handing out free snow cones at Norlo Park
some weekend this summer. The board did not see any issues with this
request, Chairman Clapper is to call the Pastor to discuss further.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors
approved the paying of the bills.



Under Old Business

¢ Ted made a motion seconded by Don to open Archer Drive on July

6th and to notify Cpl. Trees that the road needs patrolled for parked
trucks.

The motion passed unanimously.

Under New Business

¢ Ted gave an update on Loop Rd., milling went well, NESL intends to
return Tuesday July 6 to install the wearing course due to being held
off of the project due to the heavy rains and impending weather. The

affected business and residents have cooperated very well with the
construction process.

* Ted recommended we give some thought to how we can handle the
reduction in staff at Norlo Park, from loss of staff from medical
reasons to being one man down since Steve retired, also in
preparation for looming retirement of other employees.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:38 p.m. on
a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously.

Shannon Malott, Secretary/Treasurer



